
 

 

 
 Testimony to House Taxation Committee 

HB 2396 – Renewable Energy Property Tax Exemptions  
19 March 2015 

Dave Trabert, President  
 

Chairman Kleeb and members of the Committee: 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to submit testimony in support of HB 2396, which would limit property 
tax exemptions for producers of renewable energy to a maximum of ten years. Currently, the law 
provides these businesses with permanent exemptions. 
 
Giving property tax exemptions to private companies, regardless of the rationale, only increases 
everyone else’s property tax. Local government spending is not curtailed to absorb the exemption; cities 
and counties will just raise taxes on business and residential property. As shown below, via the Kansas 
Department of Revenue, taxes have grown at two to three times the rate of inflation since 1997. In fact, 
the largest increases occurred in the years when the state legislature fully funded the Local Ad Valorem 
Tax Reduction Fund – which was intended to provide local property tax relief. Local government took 
that money and still stuck taxpayers with large increases. 
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We can actually quantify the amount of excess taxation being inflicted on homeowners and other 
businesses. The attached report from Kansas Legislative Research shows that PILOT (Payment In Lieu of 
Tax) payments on tax-exempt wind farms for 2013 totaled $8.6 million but KDOR estimates the tax on 
those farms would be $117.1 million; it was released in February 2014 but remains illustrative and the 
committee may be interested in updated information from KLRD. If these wind farms were paying their 
fair amount of property tax, local government could reduce taxes on everyone else by $108.4 million. 
 
While these wind farms have enjoyed tremendous tax preference treatment, some of the counties 
where they are located have dramatically raised property tax since 1997 according to Kansas 
Department of Revenue: 
 

 Barber +244% 

 Kingman +159% 

 Lincoln +157% 

 Harper +128% 

 Elk +98% 

 Ford +92% 

 Gray +91% 
 
These tax increases occurred over the last sixteen years and most wind farms have only been in 
operation for less than ten years. I’m not implying that wind farm exemptions caused the full amount of 
these increases; the point is that residents need tax relief more than government needs additional 
money. 
 
So in addition to capping the exemption at ten years, we encourage you to consider an amendment that 
requires local governments to proportionally reduce their mill rates when these exemptions expire so 
that instead of generating even more money for government on this newly-taxable property, it is used 
to give relief to other property tax owners. 
 
We appreciate this opportunity to provide testimony and encourage you to report HB 2396 favorably for 
passage. 






